16374
Roanoke Rapids City Council
November 15, 2011



The City Council of the City of Roanoke Rapids held an emergency meeting on the above date at 4:00 p.m. in the first floor conference room of the J. Reuben Daniel City Hall & Police Station.



Emery G. Doughtie, Mayor



Carl Ferebee, Mayor Pro Tem



Ernest C. Bobbitt)







Edward Liverman)


Greg Lawson)



Edward A. Wyatt, Interim City Manager



Lisa B. Vincent, MMC, City Clerk



Gilbert Chichester, City Attorney


MeLinda Hite, Finance Director



Suetta S. Scarbrough, Council Member
Mayor Doughtie called the meeting to order and opened the meeting with prayer.  

Motion was made by Councilman Liverman, seconded by Councilman Lawson and unanimously carried to go into closed session as allowed by NCGS 143-318.11(a)(5) to discuss a legal matter with the City Attorney.
Minute Book Pages 16375, 16376 & 16377 contain Minutes and General Account of a Closed Session which have been sealed until such time as public inspection of those minutes would not frustrate the purpose of the Closed Session.
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Roanoke Rapids City Council

November 15, 2011

Motion was made by Councilman Lawson, seconded by Councilman Liverman and unanimously carried to return to open session.



Mayor Doughtie reconvened the meeting in open session and indicated that City Council discussed very important items in closed session trying to make the best decision.  He read the following statement:
STATEMENT BY MAYOR DOUGHTIE
Several weeks ago, the City received an offer from Mr. Lafayette Gatling to purchase the Roanoke Rapids Theatre.  Since that time, the City, through City Attorney Gilbert Chichester, has worked with the Gatlings to bring the offer to a level that can be acceptable to both parties.
By working in-house, we have been able to salvage what would have been spent on a realtor’s commission fee.  When this property is passed from City ownership to private ownership, it will go on the tax books.  The Roanoke Rapids Theatre currently costs the taxpayers at least a hundred thousand dollars a year just in operating expenses.  This sale will remove those costs.
Another benefit of the sale will be the opportunity to search for a more favorable means of financing the remaining obligations.  The numerous uncertainties in the existing debt contract pose huge potential for higher costs to the City.
By lowering the principal amount owed, the City at least will be able to concentrate on more of the essential services that our citizens deserve and expect.  With this bit of breathing room, we can also continue to evaluate operating costs and take advantage of opportunities to become more effective and efficient.
It is our expectation that the necessary documents should be completed in the very near future.  Both parties are committed to executing the contract as soon as possible.
There being no further business, motion was made by Councilman Liverman, seconded by Councilman Lawson and unanimously carried to adjourn.
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